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Gagnon - DNR, Nikie <nikie.gagnon@state.co.us>

RE: Masonville Stone Adequecy Review #1 TR3
1 message

Laurie Southwick <REMY1_27@msn.com> Sat, Oct 7, 2023 at 1:30 PM
To: "Gagnon - DNR, Nikie" <nikie.gagnon@state.co.us>

Thanks Nikie, I will need more time to get the maps redrawn so am waiving the 30 day decision. I will review the
attachment and will get back with you for help to get this corrected. Glenn

 

Sent from Mail for Windows

 

From: Gagnon - DNR, Nikie
Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2023 5:17 PM
To: Laurie Southwick
Subject: Masonville Stone Adequecy Review #1 TR3

 

Hello Glenn.

Attached is the Division's Adequacy Review of Technical Revision 3 (TR03) for the Masonville Stone quarry, permit no.
M1986-007.  As we discussed on the phone,  the incorrect permit boundary was used for the two maps. Additionally, there
are several other items that need to be corrected on the maps and in the Mining and Reclamation Plans to be in
compliance with our Rules and Regulations.  

 

Please note, the decision date for this revision is next Wednesday - October 11.  I believe you are going to need
additional time to address the items in the letter.  If you would like more time to respond to the adequacy issues, please send
me an email before the 11th stating that you are waiving your right to a thirty (30) day decision.  

 

One thing I'd like to mention, since you are going through this exercise to update your mining and reclamation plans, and
the maps, please consider withdrawing the technical revision and submitting an amendment application to incorporate the
seed bed area back into the permitted acres. It doesn't make sense to have an undisturbed plot of land in the middle of
the active mining area that isn't part of the permitted acres. We really need to correct this.

 

As we discussed on the phone, you are welcome to come into our office to walk through the revisions needed on the
Mining and Reclamation Plans and the maps and at that time we can discuss the process for an amendment and your
future plans for the site.

 

Give me a call next week and let me know how you want to proceed.

 

Kind regards,
--

Nikie Gagnon
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Environmental Protection Specialist

P 303.866.3567 x8126 | C 720.527.1640 | F 303.832.8106 

Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216

nikie.gagnon@state.co.us |  https://www.drms.colorado.gov
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